
 
 

Government of Newfoundland and Labrador 
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COR/2022/13535 
 

CIRCULAR 
 

To: All Municipalities, Local Service Districts, Consultants, Inuit Community Governments, 
Professional Municipal Administrators of NL, Municipalities Newfoundland Labrador, 
Heavy Civil Association NL, Newfoundland and Labrador Construction Association 

 
Re: Seasonal Asphalt Reminder 2022 

Date: November 21, 2022 
 
 

This Circular serves as a reminder to Municipal Infrastructure’s (MI) funding recipients and 
their consultants that paving projects are to conform to the requirements of MI’s Municipal 
Water, Sewer and Roads Master Construction Specifications, and Highway Design and 
Construction Division’s (HDC) Highway Specifications Book. 

 
Specifically, concerned parties are to ensure that environmental conditions and ambient 
temperatures are within the established ranges for placement of pavement, as outlined in 
MI’s and HDC’s specifications. Additionally, please obtain permission from Regional 
Engineer to pave outside of dates held in the contract specifications. 

 
Should you have any questions specifically related to these specifications, feel free to reach 
out to your local regional office. 

 
Mr. Inayat Rehman, P. Eng. 
Eastern Regional Office 
Phone: (709) 729-5337 
Email: InayatRehman@gov.nl.ca 

Mr. Wilfred Maloney, P. Eng. 
Central Regional Office 
Phone: (709) 256-1055 
Email: WilfMaloney@gov.nl.ca 

Mr. Chris Power, P. Eng. 
Western Regional Office 
Phone: (709) 637-2491 
Email: ChrisPower@gov.nl.ca 

Mr. Ehsan Khan, P. Eng. 
Labrador Regional Office 
Phone: (709) 896-2942 
Email: EhsanKhan@gov.nl.ca 

 

Sincerely, 
 
 

Kim Kieley, P. Eng., FEC 
Director – Municipal Infrastructure 
Transportation and Infrastructure 

 
Work together…work safely. 
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